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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND NOTICE OF 15-DAY COMMENT PERIOD
FOR THE 
2024 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE EVALUATION REPORT (CAPER)

Notice is hereby given that the City of Albuquerque, Department of Health, Housing & Homelessness will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, September 9, 2025 at 5:30 p.m. at the  Barelas Community Center located at 801 Barelas Rd SW, 87102. The hearing site is accessible to persons with disabilities. Auxiliary Aids and language interpreters can be made available during the hearing upon prior request. For individuals with disabilities who need assistance to benefit from the public hearing, please call Yolanda Krantz at (505) 768-2885 or (TTY) 711. The public hearing will also be held via Zoom at the following link: https://cabq.zoom.us/j/89502274024 .
The purpose of the hearing is to present the Department’s 2024 Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER) and to provide an opportunity for City residents to provide feedback. This report explains how the Department allocated and expended its Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Entitlement funds. The CAPER addresses progress achieved in attaining goals and meeting priorities. 
A 15-day public comment period will begin on Wednesday, September 10, 2025, and end on Wednesday, September 24, 2025 at 5:00 p.m. All residents, property owners, persons with disabilities, immigrants, seniors, low-income, children and youth, homeless persons, and other stakeholders of the City of Albuquerque are encouraged to submit written comments or questions regarding the draft CAPER to Monica Montoya, Department of Health, Housing & Homelessness,  Old City Hall, 400 Marquette NW, 5th Floor, Room 504, 87102 or e-mail at mtmontoya@cabq.gov.
A copy of the draft 2024 CAPER will be available on Wednesday, September 10, 2025 for public review on the City of Albuquerque website at: 
https://www.cabq.gov/health-housing-homelessness/transparency/consolidated-plans-and-amendments
In addition, a reasonable number of free copies will be available on weekdays between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. at the Department of Health, Housing & Homelessness.
The draft 2024 CAPER can be provided in alternative formats (i.e. Braille/large print, audio tape) for persons with disabilities and may also be translated into Spanish for limited-English-proficient (LEP) Spanish speaking persons, upon request. Upon receipt of public comments, the City of Albuquerque will summarize the comments received in its formal CAPER to HUD on or before September 30, 2025.
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